
 
 

ROWLAND HASSALL SCHOOL  

 Our enthusiastic office team is 
registering new families, ordering 
needed materials and updating 
student files, please make sure 
you have returned the letter sent 
home to update your personal de-
tails.  
 
Each year brings positive change. 
This includes a few additions to 
our staff. We are delighted to wel-
come Ms Leah, our new Class-
room 7 teacher. 
  
Please do not hesitate to contact 
me at greg.fuchs@det.nsw.edu.au 
if you have any questions or con-
cerns. 
  
I am looking forward to a great 
school year, 
Regards, 
Greg Fuchs 
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Attendance 
Attendance registers are 
taken daily and          
recorded. Please contact 
the school if your child is 
away due to illness or for 
any other reason.        
Attendance registers are 
also regularly checked by 
our Home School Liaison     
Officer.  

Dear Parents/carers, 
 
 All signs point to another       
incredible and productive 
school year.  Our skilled and 
devoted teachers are already 
planning and preparing for your 
children’s success. We are all 
excited to have students back in 
our classrooms.  
 
It is our mission to “prepare 
each student with a meaningful 
education by providing a safe, 
caring, and collaborative        
atmosphere featuring a quality, 
student-centred educational pro-
gram with a strong emphasis on 
literacy, numeracy and student 
wellbeing 
 
 
 
 



VALHALLA 
Where the brave will live forever 

What is Valhalla? In Norse mythology,  
Valhalla is a majestic, enormous hall located in 
 Asgard, ruled over by the god Odin. Chosen by 
Odin, those who die in combat travel to Valhalla 
upon death, led by Valkyries.  

Welcome back to another school year and to Valhalla ,we are 
the senior students ,and 2020 looks like being an exciting 
year for us with EVET courses running to prepare our  
students with work skills and readiness for their future.  I am 
looking forward to working with this group of students this 
year.  
Mr T Batten (teacher) 

I am enjoying the 
work in class this 
year especially  
Typing.com and 
would like to wish 
everyone a 
happy 
school year. 

I like reading Harry Potter with the class  and 
enjoy and working on Typing.com. 
I am looking forward to 
 participating in EVET this year. 
By Hussein 

I like Monday afternoons, 
we practice mindfulness 
and this term we have 
been trying different 
teas. We had green tea 
and camomile. I like 
green tea 
the best. It is 
a nice way 
to end the 
day. 

I have enjoyed doing 
my morning work. I 
like reading and  
learning to type using  
typing.com. 
By Billal 
 

I have liked cooking ,so 
far this term, we have 
made chicken schnitzel 
chicken and chicken 
parmigiana. 
By Jack 
  
  



Hi! My name is Moustafa. I am very 
happy with myself because I am 
doing very good math work. I like 
swimming and going out on the 
boat the help clean up the 
water ways.  I want to say a big THANK YOU to my  Year Advisor 

Mrs Muller for helping me to get a job at Bunnings 3 
days a week. She has been helping me to prepare for 
a career in plumbing. I like interacting with the 
teachers. I still 
come to school 2 
days a week to 
learn. Barry. 

My name is Britney. I like being at school. 
I like doing landscaping in 
a group called 
‘WARRIORS’. I’m learning a 
lot and I’m having so much 
fun. It’s my passion. 

I’m glad to be back at school. I have the best teacher 
Miss M. She helps with my class work. I’m am learning 
new ways to do math patterns. I 
getting pretty good with     
comprehension too! By Mario. 

I like school. The students and teachers are 
very kind to me. My teacher is nice. I had a 
good Christmas        
holiday. Swimming in 
the school pool is fun.        
By Michaela. 

Teacher’s Corner :  Hi everyone! It’s been a great start 
to 2020 here in Room 9. Our class name is ‘Pirates Of 
The Caribbean. This term we are we concentrating on 
Literacy. The whole class doing comprehension,     
working together as a team reading the ‘Harry Potter 
And The Prisoner Of Azkaban.’ Photography is one of 
our electives, where the students are hands on, having 
fun taking all types of photos in and out of school. The 
students are also learning about different types of            
lighting to achieve the best photos they can take. Have a 
great year. Miss M. 

I am enjoying school so far. I like 
doing class work and I am getting 
better at it. I really like                 
Photography and 
Geography. By 
Kraig. 
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Vikings have had a great start to 2020.  This year I have the pleasure of  
teaching Dakota, Claire, Salah, Samir, Ryan and Amir.   Our Year 10           
students are participating in the E-Vet program which is run at School on 
Tuesdays.  They are all very interested in learning about the opportunities 
that await them  when they leave Rowland Hassall.  The students are            
e  njoying their Electives this Term - Photography and Swimming.  We are all 
looking forward to an interesting and fun Term 1. 

Miss Gilbert 

VIKINGS 

This year TAFE is coming to or school on 
Tuesdays and we are learning about            
different kinds of  jobs that might suit us.  I 
enjoy working with Mr Vince and Mr           
Barhoum  and the other Warriors on 
Wednesdays.  We have been working around 
the school weeding and fixing up the school 
grounds. 

Salah 

I have joined the Warriors 
Group on Wednesdays.  So far 
I have already learnt how to 
use a hedger and a whipper 
snipper.  After we work Mr 
Vince takes us to lunch, which 
is really nice.  We have been 
staying at school and I have 
been working with Salah on 
the courtyard areas. 

Ryan 

I go out with Real 
Kids on Wednesdays.  
So far this term we 
have gone swimming 
at  Parramatta Lake.  
We have also been to 
Bankstown Airport 
and then to the park.  
I went on the      
climbing frame all the 
way to top.  I have a 
lot of  fun on Real 
Kids. 

Claire  

I am really enjoying       
being in Vikings.  We 
have a lot of fun and are 
enjoying getting to 
know each other.  I do 
the E-Vet program on 
Tuesdays and Real Kids 
on Wednesdays, which I 
am really enjoying.  Miss    
Gilbert is teaching us 
about fractions and I like 
working with her and 
Ryan.  She makes it fun. 

Samir 



ACES 

I like going to school to see my 
friends and playing with my 
friends and learning new 
things about the world. 

- Aiden B 

Id like to welcome 
Miss Leah to our 
class  and Aiden as 
well.  We have had a 
good start to 2020 so 
far.  The aces have 
done a few lessons 
in swim safer this 
term and have loved 
every minute of it.   
Mr Barhoum 

I have loved my first 
few weeks being a 
part of the Aces! 
Thank you to every-
one who welcomed 
me. Looking forward 
to  a great 2020!  

Miss Leah.  



 

 

 

 
 

Welcome back to School, 2020! This year, Class 6 
are GI. JOES. The teacher is Mr Vince and the 
School Learning Support Officer is Mrs Young. The 
students in GI. JOES are Byron, Curtis, Yehya, 
Charbel, Tyrone, Noah and Michael. We welcome 
our newest student of Rowland Hassall School, Mi-
chael B to our class. We have been working very 
hard on our reading, writing, spelling and math 
this term.  

GI. JOES Poster  

designed by Tyrone & Yehya 
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ROWLAND HASSALL SCHOOL  

Captain Report 

 Safe Respectful Learners 

BY JACK MCLEAY  

  Welcome to Term 1 2020 this year looks to be an exciting year. The pool is up 
and running and some students have enjoyed doing swim safety as an elective. 
The senior students are participating in EVET courses to get them ready for 
their futures. The Take 10 program is running again with Mr Greg and Mr B  
taking some students to clean up the Georges River in our school boat. 
There will be a camp in Week 7 to One Mile Beach and Friday Level 1 rewards 
have been fun.  
I will leave you with a quote from Ghandi 
The future depends on what we do in the present 
 


